








































 
  

 
 
 

VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF THE UNITED STATES 

 
Queens County Council INC, Veterans of Foreign Wars of the U.S., 124-11 109th Avenue, South Ozone Park, NY 11420 

 
September 29, 2014 

 
As we close another chapter on the Global War on Terror with the impending draw-down of major operations in 

Afghanistan by the end of 2014, it is highly important that we take care of our Warriors whom have served honorably and 

without question, when the call to action has been made. Not only have we provided our warfighters with the tools 

necessary to forge successful military campaigns past and present, but we must equally take the responsibility in 

continuing to provide the resources necessary when our service members make the transition back to civilian life. 

 

As a Veteran and advocate, it has not only been clear to me but also recognizable among my peers within the Veterans 

community, that the Mayor’s Office of Veterans Affairs has been lacking the tools which are necessary for the over 

200,000 Veterans residing within the City of New York. This is not an issue of mismanagement from previous leadership, 

but an issue of a lacking in resources. Furthermore, the need for services will only increase over the next couple of years 

as service members currently serving, come home in exponential numbers. 

  

With the Introduction of Bill 0314-2014, which states the dissolution of MOVA, and the creation of the Department of 

Veterans Affairs, will give the necessary tools to achieve its mission. Not only will this new Department be given the 

tools to work more effectively, but it will streamline the process of providing the services needed in supporting our 

Veterans with the necessary funding to accomplish its mission. For way too long, the Veterans of the City have been 

underfunded. This is not a statement of blame, but a statement of warning, as we have seen from previous generations, the 

Veterans whom have fallen through the cracks. We simply cannot afford to let that happen, as our Veterans are vital to our 

communities as they bring back many years of valuable experience earned on the battlefield. 

 

In closing, on behalf of the 3,000 members of the Queens County Council VFW, I would like to thank New York City 

Councilmember Eric Ulrich, as well as all the council members of the Veterans Committee for bringing such a 

tremendous Bill to the floors of the City Council. It is with high hopes that all Council Members throughout the five 

boroughs as well as the Mayor strongly consider that with a move to a newly formed Department, that all Veterans within 

the city limits will have a stronger and fully transparent Veterans Administration, capable of guiding our Veterans in the 

right direction. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Ryan S. Graham 
Commander 

Queens County Council 

Veterans of Foreign Wars 










